
Donuts for Dads 
It's time for celebration and doughnuts for Dads (and other fellas)! The 
Christian Education Ministry of Park Place enthusiastically invite all 
men (and their family and guests) to join them in the Fellowship Hall 
immediately following the 9 a.m. worship service Sunday June 18. 
Together let's tell the men of our church family how thankful we are 
for their "mighty and marvelous" gifts that they share with the rest of 
us. 

Third Thursday 
Thursday, June 15, 2017 is this monthôs Third Thursday in downtown 
Hutchinson. Third Thursday is a time of fun and community. We will 
have a table and we will be serving popcorn and lemonade. This 
monthôs theme is ñChalkfestò. If you are interested in helping out 
during Third Thursday at our table, contact Jane Curtis for more 
details. If you just want to come down to Ave A and have some fun 
thatôs okay too! Either way come on out and have a good time! 

VBS is the Best! 
It soon will be time for Vacation Bible School. Mark your calendars 
now for July 25th, 26th and 27th as the children will venture into our 
theme of ñCamp out: Getting Sômore of Jesus.ò The children will trek 
through an outdoor adventure and learn that Jesus is the light of the 
world. You wonôt need bug spray on this two-day VBS. Our VBS 
worknight will be July 18th at 6 p.m. If you have any decorations 
which are a camp out theme, we would love to borrow them. Please 
mark your name on your decorations and leave them in the church 
office. 

Attention All Deacons! 
Mark your calendars for now for June 25th at 12:30 p.m. for our next 
meeting. All deacons are encouraged to attend. 

Church Events 

¶ June 15thð Chalkfest/Third 
Thursday at Ave A 4:30 p.m.  

¶ June 15thð Audit Committee  
6 p.m. 

¶ June 16thð Bread and Cup     
3-6 p.m. (704 N. Jefferson)  

¶ June 17thð Youth leave for 
Mission Trip 9:15 a.m. 

¶ June 18thð Homebound & 
Community Needs Sunday 

¶ June 18thð Fatherôs Day & 
Donuts For Dadôs after First 
Service 

¶ June 19thð Boy Scouts 7 p.m.  

¶ June 21stð Bible Study 9:30 
a.m.  
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Disciples Women 
News 
The KDW Retreat is coming 
soon!  You can get a registration 
sheet from June or Sylvia and 
please have it in to Treasurer 
Joyce Walton by the end of June 
if you wish to be housed in a 
newer cabin!  Dates for Retreat 
are October 4-6 and 6-8 for 
Weekend. The Full Retreat is $85 
with our DW paying one-half of 
that.  
 
Please put these dates on your 
calendar:  No meeting in July. On 
August 10 we will be meeting at 
First Christian Church for a 
brunch with a speaker from the 
Lionôs Club.  Please bring old eye 
glasses to recycle.  
 
Group Leaders, please have your 
program information into Arabia 
by the end of June. We so 
appreciate her work in getting our 
program books printed! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to our Nursery 
Attendant! 
We want to welcome Jasmin Vega to our church staff. 
Jasmin joins us as our Nursery Attendant. Jasmin 
began with us this past Sunday. Stop by the nursery 
and introduce yourself to Jasmin and welcome her to 
the church. 
 

Thank You! 
Dear Park Place Members,  
Thank you for all of the wonderful cards, food, and 
phone calls. I do so much appreciate the kind thoughts 
and prayers of our Park place Family.  
— Helen Steed 
 

Graduation Thank You 
I want to send a big thanks to my Park Place family for 
the gifts and support on graduating. Itôs hard to find 
time to attend because of my busy schedule, but that 
does not mean I have lost faith in the big man up 
above. He is still full and well in my heart!  
— Austin Humes 
 

Younger Longer Fellowship 
The Younger Longer  Fellowship will not take place 
during the month of June. The fellowship will resume 
with a program and lunch in July. 

4th of July Parade  

 

The Christian Education Ministry is planning to 

have a Park Place float in the 4th of July parade 

this year to not only promote our church but to 

promote VBS. If you would like to participate in 

any way with the float, please let Pastor David or 

Carie Jones know. Thanks in advance. 

Church League 
Softball 
Schedule:  

 

June 16 at 6:30 p.m., 
June 16 at 8:30 p.m., 
June 30 at 8:30 p.m.,  
July 7 at 8:30 p.m., 
and July 10 at 7:00 
p.m. Donôt miss the 

games, come out and 
support our team!  

&ÏÒ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÏÆ ÙÏÕ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÆÒÏÍ 

ÔÈÅ ×ÅÓÔ ÓÉÄÅ ÏÆ ÔÏ×Îȟ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ 

ÒÏÁÄ ×ÏÒË ÏÎ -ÏÎÒÏÅ 3ÔÒÅÅÔȢ 

4ÈÉÓ ÍÁÙ ÂÅ Á ÂÅÔÔÅÒ ×ÁÙ ÆÏÒ 

ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȡ  

+ÉÓÉ×Á  0ÁÒË×ÁÙ ÃÒÏÓÓÅÓ 

-ÏÎÒÏÅȢ  4ÈÁÔ ÉÎÔÅÒÓÅÃÔÉÏÎ 

ÒÅÍÁÉÎÓ ÏÐÅÎȢ  7ÈÅÎ ÉÔ 

ÃÒÏÓÓÅÓȟ ÉÔ ÂÅÃÏÍÅÓ 

#ÏÌÕÍÂÉÁȢ  4ÈÅ УÉÒÓÔ ÔÈÒÕ 

ÓÔÒÅÅÔ ÉÓ 2ÁÄÃÌÉÆÆȢ  )Æ ÙÏÕ ÔÕÒÎ 

ÌÅÆÔ ɉ.ÏÒÔÈɊ ÉÔ ÐÕÔÓ ÙÏÕ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÌÙ 

ÉÎ ÆÒÏÎÔ ÏÆ 7ÅÓÌÅÙ 4Ï×ÅÒÓ 

ÍÁÉÎ ÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ ÅÎÔÒÁÎÃÅȢ  

 
Please remember our ongoing 
projects with cash or checks 
to the office for Salthawk 
Community Support and 
items or cash to Susan Hill 
for Fresh Start Bags for girls 
and women coming out of 
Human Trafficking situations.   
 
Have a good summer! 
  



Pastor Davidôs 
Pen 
Again he said, ñPeace be with you.  As 
the father has sent me, so I am sending 
you.ò  Then he breathed on them and 
said, Receive the Holy Spirit. 

 

"When you come to a fork in the road," 
Yogi Berra said, "take it." Not the most 
coherent piece of advice, but possibly 
one of the most realistic. We do come to 
forks in the road of life and often do not 
know which path to take. What we know 
is that we cannot stay there. The 
disciples came to a fork in the road when 
Jesus died, and they couldn't stay there. 
Already they were locking the doors for 
fear of the Jews. Then came the news 
and their run to the tomb--Jesus was 
alive! So they gathered in a room with 
the door locked as they stood at their 
latest "fork." And Jesus met them there.  

 

At that place He gave them three things:  

 

1. Peace. He pronounced a blessing of 
peace on the disciples.  

 

2. Push. He pushed them toward the fork 
of His choosing when He said, "I am 
sending you" (v. 21).  

 

3. Presence. He told them to receive the 
Holy Spirit, the Comforter who would be 
with them as they went, bringing them 
inner peace.  

 

Jesus had brought them to that fork in 
the road. They were there by His design, 
and the path of His choosing now lay 
before them.  

With His peace they were to go forth, 
accompanied by the Holy Spirit. Have you 
ever sensed that you were standing at a fork 
of God's design? It may seem safer to stay at 
the fork in the road, but Jesus promises you 
peace and will give you a push, sending you 
along the road of His choosing in the 
presence of the Holy Spirit.  

 

Have you been stalling? Perhaps God has 
brought you to a decision point where you 
need to take a next step. Don't hesitate to go 
where He is leading you. Remember, He 
gives you peace and the presence of the 
Spirit. 

All children, ages 3 to 11, are invited to 
join us this coming Sunday at 10:10 
AM, as we continue our new series, 
"The Bible in One Year." Our theme 
will be "God lets us choose between 
good and evil."  Following a snack, we 
will study Genesis 3, in which the first 
people get the knowledge of good and 
evil.  For our craft, we will make an 
"It's Your Choice" board game. 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Prayer Concernsð Dale Howerton, Brooke 

Engelland, Claude Moore, Clark Miller, Gabe 

Marshall, Shirley Hinkel Pauls, Charmaine 

Foraker, and Larry Sloan 

 

Sunday Statsð This past Sunday, $4,023.50 

was given towards our weekly ministry needs of 

$4,820. There were 86 people attending the first 

service and 38 in second service. 

 

Birthdays/Anniversaries 

June 15thð Carlos & Barbara Murphy 

June 16th— Beulah Ford 

June 18th— Christopher Janzen 

June 19th— Cathy Oldenettel 

June 20th— Alivia McChristian  

June 21st— Devin Berkley 

 

Serving in Worship 

Sunday June 18, 2017 

Worship Leader: Becky Holcomb 

Elders: Lydia Cordaro & Peggy Merklin 

Deacons: Vickie Pearce (captain), Sylvia Griggs, Bob 
Bock, Terry Kretzschmar. Cindy Moore, and Kay 
Schreiner  

Sound Operator: 1st Serviceð Chet Knight 

                            2nd Serviceð  Jan Miller 

PowerPoint Operator: Deb Coleman 

Summer Coloring Opportunity 

As a child, did you enjoy coloring?  Many books have been produced for 

adults to enjoy the opportunity to color and re-live a childhood 

memory.  During the summer, there is an opportunity for us as a 

congregation to come together to enjoy the fellowship of one another as well 

as having an opportunity to color with crayons, markers, etc.!  Everyone is 

invited to join together on Tuesday evenings at 6 p.m. at the church. We will 

not meet on June 20th, but will resume again on June 27th.  

Block Party  

Mark your calendars now for July 23rd for a block party to be held here at 

the church from 4 p.m. to 7 p.m.  There will be another planning meeting on 

July 11th at 6 p.m. for all ministry moderators to come and finalize plans to 

help make the event successful. All members of the church are invited to the 

planning session on July 11th as well. 

Toby Mac Concert 

If anyone is interested in attending the Tobymac concert at the Kansas State 

Fair on Wednesday, September 13, at 7:30 p.m., please let Pastor David 

know. The cost for tickets are $25. This yearôs theme for the fair is ñGet 

Your Fair Onò. Are you ready to ñGet Your Fair On?ò 

Pastor Church Communications Ministry 

In keeping with the by-laws, the Pastor Church Communications Ministry 

(PCCM) has been reorganized by the Church Moderator, Craig Gibson. 

Those serving on the ministry are: Barb Sloan – Moderator, Daniel Proffitt, 

Julie Simon, Boyce Moses, Becky Holcomb. The Board Moderator and the 

Moderator of the Elders serve as ex-officio members. 

The purpose of the committee is to serve as a linkage between the 

congregation and the Pastor to assure that concerns of either party are 

addressed in a timely and objective manner. The group meets at least 

quarterly and otherwise as often as deemed necessary. If any church 

member wishes to have any item or subject brought before the PCRC and 

the Pastor, please contact any member of the ministry. The Pastoral 

Relations ministry will meet on June 27th at 7 p.m. 

!ƭƭ ōƻŀǊŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƳŀǊƪ ȅƻǳǊ 

ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎ ƴƻǿ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ 

ōƻŀǊŘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƻƴ Wǳƭȅ мсǘƘ ŀǘ 

мнΥол ǇΦƳΦ 


